

REPORT FOR COUNCIL OF THE COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 02 MARCH 2004.

As a Committee we seem to have seen rather a lot of each other since the last Council report on the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee!  I would like to thank all members (and Subs) and the Committee Clerk for their staying power and for all their hard work.

SHEEPMOUNT.
Most of our meetings have been taken up with the Sheepmount Project. As well as our special meeting we have had a site visit to the Sheepmount so that we are aware of the implications to the Project on the ground. 

Scrutiny Members have made a number of recommendations to the Executive and through the Chief Executive further work is being undertaken, prior to it coming back to scrutiny before it goes to Council. I now believe that we are on track (sorry for the pun) and look forward to our next meeting.

POST FOOT AND MOUTH DISEASE SELECT COMMITTEE.

The draft report of the Post Foot and Mouth Select Committee will be brought to the Committee’s meeting in March.  Members will look at any recommendations it wishes to make and the final report will then be brought to Council. 

HEALTH AND AFFORDABLE WARMTH STRATEGY IN THE NORTH AND WEST CUMBRIA.

The development of the Strategy involved a number of different agencies working with the Council and the Energy Efficiency Advice Centre.  The aim is to tackle fuel poverty with the Council working with the Energy Efficiency Advice Centre and the Benefits Advice Agency to identify properties that are in need of Energy Efficiency measures.

The definition of affordable warmth is where a household can achieve temperatures needed to maintain health and comfort for expenditure of 10% or less of income.

There is to be a Affordable Warmth Scheme in Longtown and a small project in Upperby to identify households who could benefit from improved insulation.

DISABLED ACCESS – OLD TOWN HALL.
Since our meeting on 8 January 2004, when concerns were raised that the Old Town Hall Tourist Information Centre would not comply with the Disability Discrimination Act and BV 156, I have received a reply to our questions from the Head of Economic and Community Development.

“In order to comply with the Disability Discrimation Act, one Section of the reception counter at the Tourist Information Centre should be no higher that 760mm and there should also be an induction loop for hearing aid users.  Other amendments to the colouring and location of signs are planned and the leaflet displays will be rearranged”.

DEMOCRATIC ENGAGEMENT BEST VALUE REVIEW

A draft report was presented and a final draft report of the review will come back to this Committee once the outcome of the consultation work is known.

Elizabeth Mallinson

Chairman

Community Overview & Scrutiny Committee
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